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Urgent	Announcement	about	Garbage	and	Recycling	
	
The	carts	are	coming!			Garbage	and	recycling	carts	will	
be	delivered	to	all	households	in	the	township	between	
November	7th		–	18th.		The	cart	company	will	place	your	
carts	at	the	end	of	your	driveway.			Plan	to	begin	using	
your	new	carts	with	the	November	18th	recycle	and	
garbage	pick-up.			
	
The	recycle	carts	will	come	with	instructions	on	how	to	
use	them	and	how	to	place	them	at	the	end	of	your	
driveway.		Follow	the	same	placement	instructions	for	
your	garbage	carts.			
	
The	carts	will	be	different	colors	and	will	be	labeled	to	
easily	differentiate	between	garbage	and	recycling.		The	
town	board	has	decided	to	use	money	from	the	annual	
transmission	line	payment	to	pay	for	the	carts.			
	
When	we	start	using	them,	both	Inland	(recycling)	and	
Graichen	(garbage)	will	have	a	grace	period	where	they	
will	assist	our	residents	if	carts	are	not	placed	or	used	
correctly.			
	
Once	we	are	out	of	the	grace	period,	your	old	garbage	
and	recycling	containers	will	not	be	emptied	if	you	
continue	to	use	them.			Also	if	your	new	carts	are	not	
placed	correctly,	they	will	not	be	emptied.			
	
Both	garbage	and	recycling	carts	will	be	property	of	the	
township.		They	stay	with	the	property	if	you	move.		
	
If	you	do	not	receive	carts,	please	contact	Marcia,	at	
920-450-3479.		
	
Contact	a	town	board	member	if	you	have	any	
questions	about	the	carts.		See	contact	numbers	at	the	
end	of	the	newsletter.			
	

Important	Information	about	Community	Housing	Grants	
	
The	Town	of	Deer	Creek	has	limited	funds	available	for	
income	qualified	residents.		While	our	funds	are	limited,	
Barb	Gabrielson	will	be	able	to	partner	with	other	funding	
sources,	or	refer	you	on	to	other	agencies.		The	funds	are	
used	for	rehabbing	houses	only.		
	
The	current	income	limits	are:	
Household	Size	 Income	Limit	
1	person	 $41,350.00	
2	people	 $47,250.00	
3	people	 $53,150.00	
4	people		 $59,050.00	
5	people	 $63,800.00	
6	people	 $68,500.00	
7	people	 $73,250.00	
8	people	 $77,950.00	
	
Your	home	must	have	some	equity	in	it	in	order	to	qualify.			
This	is	a	loan,	with	a	mortgage	placed	on	the	property.		It	
is	at	0%	interest	and	deferred	payments.		If	you	are	
interested	or	would	like	more	information	call	Barb	
Gabrielson	at	715-752-4620	between	8am	and	5	PM.	
	
Town	Hall	Rental	
	
There	are	many	dates	available	to	rent	the	town	hall.		
Rental	fee	is	$50.00.		Contact	Marcia	Pethke	at	920-450-
3479	to	book	your	party.	
	
	
Recycling	Pick	Up	Schedule	
	
2016	 2017	
November	4	and	18	 January		13	and	27	
December	2,	16	and	30	 February		10	and	24	
	 March	10	and	24	
	 April		7	and	21	
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Don’t	forget	to	Vote	on	November	8.		
Polls	will	be	open	from	7:00am	–	8:00pm.			If	you	
would	like	to	vote	but	won’t	be	around	on	the	8th,	
contact	Ken	Everts	at	715-752-4514	to	get	an	absentee	
ballot.			Requests	for	absentee	ballots	must	be	made	
by	5:00pm	on	November	3.			
	
2016	Property	Tax	Collection	
	
2016	property	tax	collection	is	coming.	Tax	bills	
should	be	mailed	in	early	December.		Payments	can	
be	mailed	to	the	treasurer	or	dropped	off	at	Premier	
Bank	in	Bear	Creek.		See	the	tax	bill	for	town	hall	
collection	office	hours.			
	
The	fall	tire	collection	was	a	huge	success.		Two	full	
dumpsters	of	tires	were	collected.		Thanks	to	all	who	
participated	to	keep	tires	out	of	our	town	ditches!!!		

Dog	Licensing	and	Free	Rabies	Clinic	
2017	dog	licenses	will	be	available	around	the	same	time	
the	tax	bills	arrive.		The	fees	will	be	the	same	as	in	the	
past.		$3.00	for	a	spayed	or	neutered	dog	and	$8.00	for	
non-spayed/neutered	dog.			
	
The	Busy	Bear’s	4-H	club	will	be	sponsoring	a	free	rabies	
clinic	sometime	in	January	2017	at	the	town	hall.		You	will	
be	able	to	license	your	dog	at	the	clinic	too.						
	
Important	numbers:		
Town	Chairman	–	Steve	Young	–	920-538-5131	
Supervisor	–	Tom	Peeters	–	715-752-3595	
Supervisor	–	Chad	Mares	–	715-570-9959		
Treasurer	–	Marcia	Pethke	–	920-450-3479	
Clerk	–	Ken	Everts	–	715-752-4514	
Constable/Animal	Control	–	Mark	Radtke	-920-903-4586	
Building	Inspector	–	Mike	Miller	–	920-428-3331	
Assessor	–	Pruess	Appraisal	Service	–	920-244-7635	
Graichen	Sanitation	-	920-982-4116	
Inland	Service	Corp	(curbside	recycling)	–	920-759-0501	
Community	Housing	Grant	info	–	715-752-4620	
Town	email-	towndeercreek@gmail.com	
Town	Hall	Phone	number	–	715-752-3071	(leave	a	
message	if	no	one	answers)		


